Part 1 (Open to the public)
ITEM NO.

REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

To the: ENVIRONMENTAL SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

On:
Monday, 17 February, 2003

TITLE: BEST VALUE REVIEWS OF BUILDING CONTROL AND DEVELOPMENT CONTROL

IMPLEMENTATION PROGRESS REPORT

RECOMMENDATIONS:
That Members note the progress being made in implementing the best value reviews

That Members approve the future quarterly monitoring

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
The reviews of Building Control and Development Control were completed in September 2002 when the final report and improvement plans were approved by Cabinet.

The reviews will be inspected, together with the review of Development Planning, in summer of this year.

This report is the first progress report in the implementation stage of the review. The schedules attached indicate the targets and the positions achieved in meeting the targets against the range of performance indicators, together with progress in implementing improvements.

A representative of the Directorate will be present at the meeting.

It is proposed that reports will follow on a quarterly basis - the next report will be in May, 2003, in accordance with the agred best value process.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Building Control Final Report

Building Control Improvement Plan

Development Control Final Report

Development Control Improvement Plan

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
Low

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:
Directorate budget

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Consulted Directorate Legal Officer and Head of Law and Administration

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Consulted Directorate Finance Officer

CONTACT OFFICER:
Paul Mallinder 793 3606, Dave Jolley 793 3631

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:
ALL WARDS

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Best Value; 

DETAILS:

